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Item 
No. 

Subject Request Date Requested/ 
Expected 

Reply Date 

Person 
Responsible 

Status 

1. Options for Increased Recycling in the Downtown Core 
That, on the recommendation of the Director, Environment, Fleet and Solid Waste, 
the following actions be taken with respect to the options for increased recycling in 
the Downtown core: 
b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to the Civic Works 

Committee in May 2017 with respect to: 
i) the outcome of the discussions with Downtown London, the London Downtown 

Business Association and the Old East Village Business Improvement Area; 
ii) potential funding opportunities as part of upcoming provincial legislation and 

regulations, service fees, direct business contributions, that could be used to 
lower recycling program costs in the Downtown core; 

iii) the future role of municipal governments with respect to recycling services in 
Downtown and Business Areas; and, 

iv) the recommended approach for increasing recycling in the Downtown area. 

Dec 12/16 3rd  Quarter 
2019 

K. Scherr 
J. Stanford 

 

2. Rapid Transit Corridor Traffic Flow 
That the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back on the feasibility of 
implementing specific pick-up and drop-off times for services, such as deliveries and 
curbside pick-up of recycling and waste collection to local businesses in the 
downtown area and in particular, along the proposed rapid transit corridors. 

Dec 12/16 2nd Quarter 
2019 

K. Scherr 
J. Ramsay 

 



3. Garbage and Recycling Collection and Next Steps 
That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental and 
Engineering Services and City Engineer, with the support of the Director, 
Environment, Fleet and Solid Waste, the following actions be taken with respect to 
the garbage and recycling collection and next steps: 
b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to Civic Works Committee 
by December 2017 with: 

i) a Business Case including a detailed feasibility study of options and potential 
next steps to change the City’s fleet of garbage packers from diesel to 
compressed natural gas (CNG); and, 

ii) an Options Report for the introduction of a semi or fully automated garbage 
collection system including considerations for customers and operational 
impacts. 

Jan 10/17 3rd Quarter 
2019 

K. Scherr 
J. Stanford 

2nd Quarter 
2019 

4. Public Notification Policy for Construction Projects 
That the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to amend the “Public Notification 
Policy for Construction Projects” to provide for a notification process that would 
ensure that property owners would be given at least one week’s written notice of the 
City of London’s intent to undertake maintenance activities on the City boulevard 
adjacent to their property; it being noted that a communication from Councillor V. 
Ridley was received with respect to this matter. 

Nov 21/17 3rd Quarter 
2019 

U. DeCandido  

  



5. Environmental Assessment 
 
That the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services & City Engineer 
BE REQUESTED to report on the outstanding items that are not addressed during 
the Environmental Assessment response be followed up through the detailed design 
phase in its report to the Civic Works Committee. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July 25, 2018 2nd Quarter 
2019 

S. Mathers 
P. Yeoman 
 

 

6. Bike Share System for London - Update and Next Steps 
 
That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental and 
Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect 
to the potential introduction of bike share to London: 
 
that Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to finalize the bike share business case and 
prepare a draft implementation plan for a bike share system in London, including 
identifying potential partners, an operations plan, a marketing plan and financing 
strategies, and submit to Civic Works Committee by January 2020; it being noted that 
a communication from C. Butler, dated August 8, 2019, with respect to the above 
matter was received. 

August 12, 
2019 

January 2020 K. Scherr  

7. Area Speed Limit Program 
 
That the staff report dated September 24, 2019, with respect to an Area Speed Limit 
Program, BE REFERRED back to the Civic Administration in order to consult with the 
London Transit Commission and report back at a future meeting of the Civic Works 
Committee regarding the effect a change to speed limits would have on transit 
service; 
it being noted that the attached presentation from S. Maguire, Division Manager, 
Roadway Lighting and Traffic Control, with respect to this matter, was received; 
it being pointed out that at the public participation meeting associated with this matter 
the individuals indicated on the attached public participation meeting record made 
oral submissions regarding this matter. 

September 24, 
2019 

TBD K. Scherr 
S. Maguire 

 



8. Parking Changes 
 
That the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to bring forward a report to a future 
meeting of the Civic Works Committee with details on potential impacts and 
recommendations on implementing the following changes to parking restrictions: 
a)            the overnight parking ban program be amended to be in force from 
November 1st until April 30th annually; 
b)            the issuing of overnight parking permits during the ban period be expanded 
to allow residents to purchase additional passes beyond the current 15 free uses for a 
fee; and, 
c)            the current 12hr limit on occupying a specific on street non metered parking 
location be amended to 18hrs; 
it being noted that a communication, dated September 12, 2019, from Councillor S. 
Lewis, was received with respect to this matter. 

September 24, 
2019 

Q1 2020 K. Scherr  

 


